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In our nation and amongst many generations, people are searching to connect with God 

and neighbor. People are looking for that spiritual depth of relationship. Yet so many people 

do not know where to find such experiences. Sometimes you can get it in church but for many 

traditional church services don’t consistently give them that depth of spirituality. What has 

been missing from many of our churches sometimes for generations is spiritual practices. A 

focus on teaching people how to connect to the Holy on their own.  

Early Christians practiced spiritual connectedness which in turn helped people to tap 

into the essence of God in their everyday lives. Psalm 46 is one those very familiar Psalms and 

used often but I question whether we have truly understood the impact of what is being said 

in this passage. “Be still, and know that I am God” means to take the time from our busy 

schedules and lives to observe God at work in the world around us, seeing God in the beauty 

of a walk, experiencing God in those moments of conversation with others, and sharing the 

love that defines God in the process of caring for others. We are called to see God in 

everything, to know that God still lives among us. God is in every experience from waiting in 

line at a store, to that phone call to a close friend, to the traffic jam you may be sitting in on 

Monday morning. God is among the nations.  

Going forward I would like to focus upon spiritual practices and experiences. Ones that 

encourage us to contemplate God on our own time, through our own experiences, and to hear 

how God is inspiring us to live into his love more fully. For some people this may be a call to 

practice the art of forgiveness, for others this might mean taking some time to meditate and 

pray, for others this might be the act of neighborly care. This month take time to be still and to 

know God, be still and see God, and be still and discern what God is asking of you.  

So join with us in worship on Sundays for some inspiration in your quest. Join us in 

Bible Study as we seek out God in the passages of our scriptures. Join us in our times of 

celebration and our times of fellowship. Join us in our activities and find God alive and 

working side by side with us.  

 

Upcoming activities: Bible Study continues, Annual Trunk Tag Sale, and Last day of Sunday 

School 

“Be still, and know that I am God.   I am exalted among the nations,    I 

am exalted in the earth!”      

  Psalm 46: 10 
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Book Study on Weird Church 

We will be wrapping up our discussion of the book Weird Church which looks at the changes happening 

in Christianity in the 21st century and the way churches like ours are speaking to these changes. 

When—May 6th  

Where: Fellowship Hall of the Congregational Church of Easton 

How Long: One Hour 

Reverend Amanda and the Deacons, among other players, continue to look for and provide opportunities 

in which parishioners and friends of our church community may participate: fellowship, study and out-

reach activities/events (to mentions a few). 
 

The final Turnaround Book Discussion-Brunch following worship is on 5/6.  The book, “Weird Church: 

Welcome to the Twenty-First Century” by Beth Ann Estock and Paul Nixon, is the focus of discussion.  

The theme of this publication is to help struggling churches, like us, find our way in the 21st century. 
 

Bible study of the Old Testament Book of First Samuel meets on Wednesdays @ 3:30 PM will continue 

through through 6/6/2018. 
 

On Wednesday April 25th, Rev. Ostrove attended a Mandatory Clergy Review Training, required by the 

UCC Committee of Ministries. 
 

Also, we continue to evaluate those worship practices which bring your positive responses as well as be-

ing open to new ideas and actions. Your support and input are vital, valuable and much appreciated. 
 

FYI: Jeanne heard from Pastor Nayiri  -  she's now the Association General Minister of Eastern Ohio  

and Western Reserve Associations of Ohio Conference UCC.   
 

Next meeting of Deacons:  - 5/9/2018 @ 6:30 PM (Wednesday)   

  

Deacons 

Board of Facilities 

The stump of the tree taken down near the Memorial Garden has been removed!  James and his crew 

have been cleaning up the grounds from the winter storms and spring rains.  
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

Children’s Worship and Education 

Sunday School continues and we urge all families to feel free to bring friends and family to 

church. All children are welcome to join us in our Christian Education program.  

 Curriculum: All Together Now by Group 

 Our Spring teacher: Connie Wing 

We’re starting the Spring book in our Christian Education series. 
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Vacation Bible School Registration 

 

Name: ________________________________________________________________ 
 

School Grade: ___________________  Birthday  _____/______/_______    Age: ________ 
 

Parent’s Name(s) __________________________________________________________ 
 

Address: ________________________________________ 
 

City: ____________________________ State:______________   Zip Code: ___________ 
 

Main Phone: (_____) _______________________   Cell: (_______) 
__________________________ 
 

E-mail:________________________________________________________________ 
 

 We are looking for volunteers. If you are interested please contact Rev. Amanda Ostrove. 

Vacation Bible School 

Please join us for VBS, July 9th to the 13th from 9 to 12. We will be doing the VBS program 

called Super Heroes of the Bible. We will be learning about David, Esther, Daniel, Jesus, and 

many more. This is promising to be a week full of adventure, fun, arts and crafts, music, and 

games. All children from all religious backgrounds are invited to join us. Please see the regis-

tration form below and invite your neighbors and friends to join us. 
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BOARD OF CHRISTIAN OUTREACH 

Merton House  

We continue to collect sample or travel sized toiletries for Merton House.  Please drop them 

off anytime and place in the basket at the entrance to the church hall.           

                         Your donations are greatly appreciated. 

Next St. Luke/St. Paul’s Food Kitchen — Menu  for May 15th  
Chicken—any style—or your specialty,  Starches, Vegetables, Salad, Fruit, Desserts 
 
St. Luke/St. Paul’s Food Pantry  
Non-perishable food is collected on the First Sunday of the month, when we share Communion and re-
member those in need of experiencing God’s abundance.   They are delivered the day of the food kitchen 
and can be dropped off at the Old Academy building during the month.  
 
We served 40 meals on April 17.    Thanks to our cooks/bakers/shoppers — Connie Wing, 
Sara Scoran,  
Barbara van Achterberg, Sara Baczewski, Daisy Colonnese, Joan Bennett, Nathalie Taranto, 
Susan March, 
Claudia Nielsen, Denise Bigelow, Suzanne Herlihy, Cynthia Landry, Jane Kondratovich, Bar-
bara Trup,  
Pat & Steve Glaser, Caren Laskay. 
 
And our Preparers, Transporters and Servers —   Barbara van Achterberg, Suzanne Herlihy, 
Sue Farmer, 
Cynthia Landry, David Landry. 
 

 Thanks! 
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We continue in our study of the book of 1 Samuel. We meet on Wednesdays from 3:30 to 4:30 in the Bishop 
Room. This is a nine week study which will reveal the historical context of the scriptures, the intent behind 
their writing, the origins, messages they impart, and the promises and advice they still hold for us today. So 
please join us for our study and discussion.  

When: Wednesdays from April 11th to June 6th at 3:30PM  

What Do I Need: A Bible and a Note Book.  
 

If you need a Bible please speak to Rev. Amanda.  
 
Syllabus and weekly Discussion info will be available at www.eastonchurch.org under the Christian 

Education page. 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Spring Bible Study 
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TAC met on April 29th after coffee hour and book study to discuss the many projects we 

have going moving forward. These are the projects we are working on and will be asking for  

volunteers to lend a hand. 

 

May: Annual Trunk Tag Sale May 19th 8AM to 3PM spots still available for sale.  

Each spot is $35. We hope you will consider joining us for this event. 

 

June and July: Annual Church Picnic 

 

Idea Sharing: TAC will be having easel paper with topics out during the week and at coffee 

hour. We ask that you add your ideas for activities and events to those lists for  

TAC to use for planning purposes. You may also email in your ideas.  

TURN AROUND CHURCH COMMITTEE 
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Board and Committee Reports 

STEWARDSHIP 

We have been well underway in our stewardship campaign for 2018. We would like to send out a special 

thank you to all those who already sent in their pledge card. Remember our pledges help to support our 

current missions, allow for the development of new missions, support our functions to educate people in 

the scriptures and ways of Christ in the world, and allows for us to continue maintaining our beautiful his-

toric buildings so future generations will continue to enjoy their beauty. Everyone’s pledge is important 

and essential to the life of our church. So if you have not already done so, please fill out your blue pledge 

card and mail it back to the church. Please remember to send your cards back as soon as possible to help us 

plan for the coming year. Your participation helps us to continue to serve Easton and our neighboring com-

munities.     Pledge challenge goal 2018: $65,000 

   Current Pledges: $52, 040.00 

   Current Pledge Count: 27 

Heifer Project 

Our Heifer Project has been very successful. We thank everyone who participated. We have far exceeded 

our goal of raising funds for a heifer. We brought in almost $1,500. Our Sunday School and the preschool 

downstairs will be deciding which additional animals to purchase with the funds to help those in need 

throughout the world.  
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Events 

Upcoming Events 

Now to June 6th– Bible Study 3:30 in the Bishop Room  

May 13th —  Mother’s Day 

May 15th — Food Kitchen at St. Luke/St. Paul’s 

May 19th — Annual Trunk Tag Sale 

May 27th — Children’s Day 

May 28th — Memorial Day—office closed 

 

Bible Quiz 

While in Jerusalem for Pentecost, people from many faraway lands miraculously 

heard the disciples preaching in their own native languages. Which of the follow-

ing modern-day places was/were represented? 

 

A. Egypt  E. All of the above 

B. Libya  F. A, B and D 

C. Crete  

D. Rome  

  

According to Acts 2, on Pentecost some people accused the disciples of being drunk. 

Why?  

 

A. Because they were still asleep at 9 in the morning.  

B. Because all the wine was gone.  

C. Because they were all speaking in foreign languages.  

D. All of the above.  

 

Answers 

1. E (See Acts 2:9-11.)  

2. C (See Acts 2:4, 13.)  

1 

2 
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Also that day! 

Bake Sale  

Tea Cup Auction 

Name_____________________________________________________ 

Address___________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip_____________________________________________________ 

Email address___________________________________ 

Phone number(s)_________________________________ 

 

Tag Sale Spots are $35 for a 12’ x 12’ space.  Cars may be parked inside the spot  

and you may put up tables, racks and displays within that area only.   

In the case of rain the sale will be held in the church hall.      

Set up begins at 7:00  a.m.  — Tag Sale closes at 3:00 p.m.     

Please make checks payable to the Congregational Church of Easton. 

336 Westport Road, P.O. Box 37, Easton, CT 06612 

Telephone:  203-261-2527        Email: echurch@snet.net 

Website: www.eastonchurch.org 

 

Signature ___________________________      Amount $ _____________ 

Third Annual Community Tag Sale  

We are accepting reservations for Tag Sale Spots, we have a limited area, so if 

you would like a spot, let us know as soon as possible.   

TAG SALE SPOT REGISTRATION 

Saturday, May 19, 2018      
 

8 AM to 3 PM               

Rain or Shine 

Events 

If you or someone you know would 

be interested in being a Sponsor of 

this event, please contact the office. 

http://www.eastonchurch.org/
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Altar Flower and Coffee Hour Hosting for 2018 

 

Hosting a Coffee Hour is a wonderful way also to celebrate a special occasion.   

 Why: Celebrating a special day with your church family, to welcome people to a moment of  

fellowship.  

 How: Call the church office or send an email if you would like to be on our rotation to host  

Coffee Hour or would like to just do a special date. 
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All of our members and friends are invited to serve as Ushers. If you would like to participate, please 

call a member of the Board of Deacons or call or email the church office. If you are unable to serve as 

assigned, please contact the confirming Deacon for the month.   

Serving Schedule 

May Confirming  and Welcoming Deacon —Daisy Colonnese   

 Ushers & Offering Collectors Coffee Hour 

May 6   S. Lovejoy, N. Taranto The Twomblys B. Trup, S. Baczewski 

May 13 The Marches C. Partridge, N. Taranto B. van Achterberg 

May 20 P. McCarty, N. Taranto The Glasers S. Lovejoy 

May 27 T.  Linley, D. Colonnese  M. Perkins, D. Colonnese N. Taranto 

June Confirming and Welcoming Deacon — Jon Stock  

 Offering Collectors Coffee Hour 

June 3  S. Lovejoy,  N. Taranto The Twomblys  B. van Achterberg 

June 10  The Marches C. Partridge, N. Taranto  D. Colonnese 

June 17   P. McCarty, N.  Taranto The Glasers S. Lovejoy 

June 24  T. Linley, D. Colonnese M. Perkins, D. Colonnese N. Taranto 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 

 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

3 4 5 

6 

10 am Worship 
     w/ Communion 
11 am Coffee Hour  
        Weird Church 

7 8 9 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

 

6:30 pm 

Deacons 

01 11 12 

13 Motherôs Day 

10 am Worship 
10:15 Sunday   
          School 
11 am Coffee Hour  

14 15 

 

3:45  

Food Kitchen 

16 

 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

17 18 19 

TAG SALE 

8-3 PM 

20 

10 am Worship 
10:15 Sunday   
          School 
11 am Coffee Hour 
 
 

21 22 23 

 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

24 25 26 

27 

10 am Worship 
Children's Day 
11 am Coffee Hour  

28 

 

 

 

Office closed 

 

29 30 

 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

31  

May 2018 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2  

3 
10  Worship 

w/ Communion 

11  Coffee Hour  

 

 

Cove 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

 

3:30 pm 

Bible Study 

 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

Computer 

Course 

10 

10  Worship 

11 Coffee Hour 

11:30 Council Meeting 

 

Cove 

11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 Father’s Day 
10  Worship 

11  Coffee Hour 

18 19 

 

3:45 

Food Kitchen 

20 21 

 

 

1st 

Day 

Of  

Summer 

22 23 

24 

10 Worship 

11 Coffee Hour 

25 26 27 28 29 30 

June 2018 

 
 

And what is so rare as a day in June? Then, if ever, come perfect days. 
        James Russell Lowell 
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NEWS FROM THE HILL . . .  
THE CONGREGATIONAL 
CHURCH OF EASTON 
Westport Road at Center Road 
P.O. Box 37 
Easton, CT  06612-0037 

 

Spring Bible Study Session on 1 Samuel 

 

Wednesdays from 3:30 to 4:30 in the Bishop Room thru June 6 

 

Please join us, everyone welcome! 


